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Star of the Week Shining Star ‘Values’

Reception – Harriet Hawkins
Year 1 – Daysie-May HK
Year 2 – Toby Wigfall
Year 3 – 

Year 4 – 

Congratulations!

Events and dates – spring term 2020
Saturday 14th March 2020 – Friends of Piddle Valley – Film Night – Doors open at 5:00pm / 5:30 pm start £5 a ticket 
Monday 16th March 2020 – Science Week in school
Friday 27th March 2020 – Non Uniform Day – Crazy Hair and Hats in aid of Stroke UK and Brain Tumour Research - £1 donation please
Friday 27th March 2020 – Year 3/4 Football Tournament at St Mary’s Middle School
Monday 30th March 2020 – Year 4 Hooke Court Meeting for parents at 3:30pm
Tuesday 31st March 2020 – Parent Evening 3:30 pm to 6:00 pm

Wednesday 1st April 2020 – Parent Evening 3:30 pm to 6:00 pm

Friday 3rd April 2020 – End of spring term

Monday 6th April 2020 to Friday 17th April 2020 Easter Holidays

Summer term starts Monday 13th April 2020 for staff and children
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Piddle Valley CE First School             


Newsletter - March 2020








In the midst of the current concerns regarding the Coronavirus and daily advice (information can be accessed via the school website under Head teachers Blog), it has been business as usual at Piddle Valley CE First School this week and what a fantastic week it has been.


We welcomed the ‘Tiddlers’ group into school on Tuesday morning. It is always great seeing the younger children and their parents in school and they always seem to have great fun in the school hall. 


On Wednesday morning the Year R and 2 pupils had an informative talk from the Dorset and Wiltshire Fire Service education officer about staying safe at home. The highlight of the session was a visit from Dorchester Fire crew who arrived and helped the children use the water hoses. It was very exciting when they received a ‘shout’ and had to quickly jump onto the fire engine and with blue lights and siren blasting, left the school ground!


During the evening on Wednesday we were treated to an amazing performance from our Year 4 pupils as part of the DASP Concert. Credit to all the children and schools that took part but the performance by Piddle Valley CE first school really was special. A massive thank you to Mrs. Hudson for her wonderful coaching and hard work in creating the ‘mash up’.


World Book Day 2020 was enjoyed by both staff and pupils. We all had great fun dressing as our favourite book character and taking part in collaborative writing tasks as well as a ‘Big Read’ with the whole school sharing books in the hall. We have entered the DASP World Book Day photo competition so fingers crossed!


Mrs. Nelson is in the process of putting a display together so we will let you know when that is ready to enjoy.





Staffing


This coming week we will be interviewing for staff cover in the Preschool as Miss Briony Simpson is soon to start her maternity leave. Briony and Mr. Bevis have just had their 31 week scan … parenthood is just around the corner!





Website update


Time has been spent updating the website this week and creating easier links between the different pages etc. Don’t forget to visit the Head teachers Blog with regular updates about what has been happening in school.





Parent Email Address update


We will be sending home an email regarding the Parents evening to be hosted in March 2020 on Monday 9th March 2020 during the school day. This is a test to ensure the system is working and we have correct contact details for everyone. Could you please let us know if you have recently updated your email address and also if you don’t receive the email by Monday evening. We will endeavor to send the ‘test email’ during the morning on the 9th. 





Parents Evening – Save the date


For all classes; Year R, 1, 2, 3 and 4 on Tuesday 31st March 2020 and Wednesday 1st April 2020 from 3:30pm to 6:00pm





 Charity Support


We would like to support two very special charities on Friday 27th March 2020 with a non – uniform day and Crazy Hair and Hat day in support of Stroke UK and Brain Tumour Research UK





The Parenting Project – A Survival Guide for Parents


Taking place at the Dorchester Children’s Centre (DT1 3WA). Open to anyone 18 years or over who lives in Dorset. To book a place please contact Jane Keyworth on 01202 743279. A poster is displayed in the nest or please come to the school office for further details including dates etc.





If you are needing to order school uniform please use the link below to order online.


 � HYPERLINK "http://www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/PiddleValleyCEVAFirstSchoolDT27QL" �www.schooltrends.co.uk/uniform/PiddleValleyCEVAFirstSchoolDT27QL�


Postage is £2.99 per order and free over £75.00. Delivery time is up to 14 days most of the year, 21 days during the summer months. 























 





Fundraising


Thank you for supporting the Christmas Jumper Day for Save the Children – we managed to raise £53.28.  Thank you everyone





�


Congratulations to Freddie Robertson for making great progress with his trumpet playing. Well done.





Joe De Figuerido has passed his graded Jujitsu mauve belt …Wow that’s fantastic…Congratulations!





Please let us know about your child’s achievements so we can include them in our newsletters.








 














Reception – Ava Larden


Year 1 – Georgie Redley Steer


Year 2 – 


Year 3 – Josh Sellick


Year 4 – 


Congratulations!








Keeping our children safe – Safeguarding at PV


If you have any safeguarding concerns please contact the Designated safeguarding lead: Mrs Browne or the Deputy Safeguarding leads: Mrs V and Ms Stanley





A message from staff…





Could we please remind the children that unless they have been asked by their teacher to bring in something specific for a topic for example, that no toys, personal belongings or even live insects!! should be brought into school.


Many thanks for your support with this.





Also can we remind you that the teachers and school staff will change reading books for the children. If you have a question regarding your child’s reading please do come and speak to the class teacher.





Thank you.








